## Birth and Deaths Card of Thanks, In Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

HADLEY, Willis J. - On Tuesday, February 2004 in his 81st year. Beloved husband of Connie. Predeceased by Jean (Grant) Hadley. Dear father of Danny (Annie), Peter (Deb) and Timothy (Laurie), Stepfather of Karen (Claude), Kathy (Maurice), Kristine (Norman) and Kim (Joey), Brother of Harvey (Betty), Douglas (Marion), Raymond and Gladys (Robert). Loving grandfather of 17 grandchildren. A Past Master and Life Member of Hemmingford Masonic Lodge #72, G.R.Q., Past President of Royal Canadian Legion #11 and Member of Orleans Legion #632. No visitation by request. A celebration of Willis' life will be held at St. Aidan's Anglican Church, 955 Wingate Dr. (parking off Hamlet), Ottawa, ON K1G 1S9 on Saturday, February 14, 2004 at 11 a.m. Arrangements in care of the Memorial Funeral Home of Hulse Playfair & McGarry, 584 Somerset St. West, Ottawa. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the Hospice at May Court, 114 Cameron Ave., Ottawa, ON K1S A special thanks to Dr. Louise Coulombe, the VON and the Hospice at May Court, Condolences/Donations at: mcgarryfamily.ca (233-4773)

HOTTE, Philip Roger - Passed away peacefully on January 30, 2004 at the Anna Laberge Hospital in Chateauguay, in his ninety-third year. Beloved husband of Marthe Roy, and the late Alice Riding. Survived by three sisters Rachel, Margaret and Marcella. Devoted father of Victor (Patricia), Ronald (Stephaie), Margaret (Kenneth Hodge), the late Melody (Franco Gabrielli), and Norman (Irene). Dearly missed by his grandchildren Alan, Greg, Philip, Wendy, Stephen, Anthony, Nancy, Cindy, Cheryl, Cory, Nina, Angela, Ryan and his 20 great grandchildren. A memorial for family and friends will be held on May 22, 2004 at 3 p.m. at Maplewood Church, 215 McLeod, Chateauguay.

LINDSAY, Florence (née Wilson) - Passed away peacefully at the Huntingdon Hospital surrounded by her family on February 15, 2004 in her 85th year. Dearly loved mother of Thelma McCartney Sutton (Wayne) and Robert McCartney. Beloved grandmother of Michael (Melissa), Jeffrey and Dan (Christine) Sutton. Predeceased by her husbands Lester McCartney and Hudson Lindsay and her brother Douglas Wilson. Survived by several sisters and brothersin-law, nieces and nephews. There will be no vis-itation. The funeral will take place at the Rockburn Presbyterian Church on Saturday, February 21, 2004 at 2 p.m. followed by burial at Hillside Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to the Ladies Auxiliary of Huntingdon Hospital or Rockburn Presbyterian Church would be appreciated by the family. Funeral arrangements entrusted to J.M. Sharpe, Franklin Centre,

SPARROW, Leona Margaret (Stewart) -Peacefully at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on Saturday, February 14, 2004 passed away Mrs. Leona Margaret Sparrow (née Stewart) in her 92nd year. Beloved wife of the late C. Lyall Sparrow and stepmother of Adrian (Frances) and the late Allison (Bernice). Predeceased by eight brothers and sisters. Survived by six step-grandchildren and twelve step-great-grandchildren, nieces, nephews and many relatives and friends. Visitation will be held at Kelly G.S. Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon on Wednesday, February 18 from 12 noon to 2 p.m. immediately followed by a service at the chapel of the Funeral Home. In lieu of flowers donations may be made to the Presbyterian Church Building Fund.

## DIED

SUNDBORG, Frederick A.J. - At the Royal Victoria Hospital, Montreal, on February 9, 2004 in his 84th year. Beloved husband of the late Phyllis Cater. Loving father of Fred (Ruth) and Norman (Pauline). Also survived by his grandchildren Kevin, Nicholas, Sheila, Eric and Lee and Calvin as well as his brothers and sisters the late Stanley (late Hilda), late Doris (late Red), Victor (Betty), late Iris (late Charlie), late Leslie (Albina), Bernie (Violet), Irene (late Henry), Vera (Leslie), Audrey (Donnie) and Ralph (Bev), nieces and nephews, family and friends. He was a veteran of WWII, having served with the 1st Ontario Tank Regiment. One of the numerous awards presented to him was the Croix de Guerre for bravery from France. He was also an active member of the Oshawa Chapter of the Ontario Regiment Association, Greenfield Park Legion Branch #94 and a Mason with the Montreal Argyle-Elgin Lodge #7. Service was held February 12 at St. Paul's United Church, Ormstown, Quebec. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, 28 Gale St., Ormstown, Quebec, JOS 1K0 would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

## CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Elizabeth Stuckey wish to thank friends and neighbours for their support during a difficult time. A special thank-you to the Emergency Room Staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital and the LC.U. at the Royal Victoria Hospital.

The family of the late Grete Bulow would like to express our appreciation for the compassion and kindness extended to us at the time of Mum's death. The flowers, presence at the visitation and funeral, food, donations and cards are all a source of strength and comfort. To the staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital Third Floor and CCU, Dr. Blonde & Dr. Aiken a huge thank-you for your professional, kind and compassionate care. Rev. David Stanway, thank-you for your comfort, guidance and consoling. St. John's Ladies Guild and Dewittville Women's Institue the lunch was wonderful. We are so lucky to live in a wonderful caring community that shares its joys and sorrows.

With sincere apprecation, Ellen, Hans, Peter Bulow, Hugh Fraser and our families

I would like to thank all of my family and friends for the wonderful 85th birthday surprise. Life, love and happiness.

Sincerely, Vernice Angell

LEDUC, Léo-Robert - Sincere thanks to relatives and friends who came to pay a last tribute to Mr. Léo-Robert Leduc, who passed away on January 18, 2004, either by their presence, mass offerings, cards, flowers, phone calls, visits or attendance at the funeral. We are sorry we could not spend more time with each one of you, but you can be assured that we are very grateful for your support. Please consider these thanks as personal.

The Leduc family

We would like to sincerely thank those who sent cards, food and made donations in memory of Lynn's brother, the late Glenn McIntyre. Thankyou for all your prayers and support during this difficult time. It was deeply appreciated.

Lynn, Betty, Dwight, Stacey, Aynslie & Duncan





The family of the late Georges Forget wishes to sincerely thank family and friends for their marks of sympathy at the time of his death on December 21, 2003. Sincere thanks for masses, cards, flowers, donations, phone calls, visits to the funeral parior and for attendance at the funeral. Your support was greatly appreciated, we thank-you. Please consider these thanks as personal.

Fernande, Daniel (Susan) Marguertie, Glies (Suzane).